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From the Principal 
 
The school holidays provide time for students and staff to have a break of routine but also provides  
opportunities to get some repairs and grounds/building works completed.  Over the past six months, we have 
completed many buildings and grounds projects but the most popular one for our students happened these 
holidays.   
 

The long awaited installation of the beautiful new playground equipment on 
Clarke St began over the holidays and will be completed this Friday when the 
soft fall and fall zones are in place.   
Students will be able to enjoy the new 
equipment for many years to come.   
We would like to thank the environment 
committee in particular parents Bruce  
Grillmeier and Mark Dinning for their work 
planning and consulting to get this work 
complete.  We would like to thank all the 
parents who contributed to the fundraising 
efforts over the past few years and to  
parents Sam Rigopoulos and Ben Harrison, from Jellis Craig Northcote, for their generous donations that have 
funded a large proportion of this equipment.   
 

Other works completed or in the process include concrete removal and garden works at the front of Brooke 
St, plumbing works including repairs to the solar hot water on the farmhouse and the building of new planter 
boxes for the SAKGP.   
I would also like to thank the 
parent/s who called the Education 
Department in the holidays to  
report the leaking pipe on the  
farmhouse roof.  The solar hot  
water booster had burst due to the 
frosts.  Without this report, the  
water could have continued  
pouring out for days.    
 

Musical 
This year is a musical year and you will have started seeing some notes coming home about performance days 
and costume.  Whole school rehearsals will be on 29 August with performances on either Wednesday 30 or 
Thursday 31 depending on the group your child is in.  Tickets will go on sale approximately three weeks prior.  
With limited seating available, we are providing two opportunities for parents to see their children perform, 
one matinee and one evening.  It is essential all students attend the rehearsal at the theatre during the school 
day on 29 August and that absences are limited between now and the performance so students learn their 
role and feel confident to perform.    
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Curriculum Pupil Free Days

The Department of Education and Training provides 

schools with four pupil free days each year for staf f 

professional development and reporting. So far , this 

year we had January 30 for preparation and this 

term we have two days coming up. Thursday June 

8 will be a pupil free day for staf f to have a variety of 

professional development offerings. Teachers and 

Education Support staff will be involved in either 

leadership development, firs t  aid or developing state-

ments of learning so that students can track their 

own learning. Curriculum Day care is available so 

please book in through the OSHC booking process. 

Thursday June 29 will be parent/teacher interviews. 

Again, this is a pupil free day with interviews run -

ning from 11am on that day. More information will 

be forthcoming closer to the date. The fina l  pupi l 

free day is the Monday November 6, the day before 

Melbourne Cup Day.

Building Works Fund

We are very excited to have moved into our new 

music room and science rooms on Clarke St. The 

refurbishment of the old kinder on Clarke St was 

made possible from the wonderful donations to our 

Tax Deduction Building Fund from the generous 

Westgarth families and the money raised through 

the many school fundraising events including the 

fete. We would like to thank you all for your support 

in raising these funds. Your children’s education is 

benefit

t

ing from these devel opme nt s.  W e are hoping 

to fin

a

l ise and or der  the new pl aygr ound equi pme nt  

for the Clarke St site after school council tonight and 

it is anticipated the new playground will be installed 

just after the July holidays, with groundwork prepara -

tions completed in the holidays. We are excited to be 

fin

a

l ly openi ng the outside toilets on Brooke St today. 

We have had a hold up in the opening of the outside 

toilets on Brooke St due to some roofin

g

 issues.

This year, Westgarth Primary School is taking part 

in National Simultaneous Storytime. As the name 

suggests, everyone is encouraged to share with their 

class the selected text for this year, The Cow Tripped 

Over the Moon, written by one of our own parents, 

Tony Wilson. The aim of NSS is to encourage all 

children to read and share books so during the 

day students will be listening to and discussing the 

themes and ideas explored in the selected text. Tony 

will also be in the offic

e

 foyer  af ter  school  on the 

day, to showcase some of the books he has written 

as well as sign copies of, The Cow Tripped Over the 

Moon. Happy reading everyone! Dorothy (4AD)

Regards,

Jo Wheeler 

Principal



Parent Opinion Survey 
Every year the Department of Education and Training survey parents to seek feedback about the school their 
children attend.  This information is provided back to the school and forms a part of the data that is used to 
monitor how it is meeting the need of their students and their families.  The Parent Opinion survey is one of 
a suite of feedback mechanisms that we at Westgarth PS use to help us be the best we can be. Other ways  
include school based surveys such as the reporting survey, conversations with parents, Parents & Friends 
feedback, Meet the Principal chats, conversations with staff, feedback from students (interviews, JSC, school 
captains, general conversations), Student Attitudes to School surveys, Staff opinion surveys etc.  The Parent 
Opinion survey is sent out to 75 families selected at random (as generated by the DET administration  
software) and is a valuable source of feedback.   
This year for the first time the survey will be will be conducted online via ORIMA Research Pty Ltd and select-
ed families will be sent the direct link to the survey. If your family receives a survey, please complete it with-
in the timeframe of Monday 7 August 2017 and Sunday 27 August 2017.  
The data, which is anonymous, is collected by the DET and is available to the school and community later in 
the year and through the Annual Reporting process. We really value parent opinions and feedback so en-
courage those with the survey to complete it within the timeframe. 
 
Homework Survey and Policy Revision 
Thank you to all the parents/carers who have responded to the Homework Survey last term. We are  
currently revising our current Homework Policy in light of the feedback,  DET guidelines and educational  
research. The draft policy is currently with staff and it will then go to the Education Sub-Committee in the 
coming weeks.  
 
Regards,  
 
Jo Wheeler  
Principal 
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With Thanks, From Janine 
 

I would sincerely like to thank School Council, Parents and Friends, 
Westgarth Staff, the students and school community for the cards,  
flowers, presents, emails, hugs and good wishes I received on my  
retirement. I was overwhelmed by everyone's kindness.  
 

I first became involved with Westgarth Primary School as a parent 
back in 1993 and joined Parents and Friends and the Fundraising 
Committee and co-ordinated the fete for 2 years.  Having been  
involved in the school as a parent and staff member has allowed me 
to experience the school community in its entirety.   
I have seen so many good people commit to the school and help 
build it up over the years to be the great school it is today.  
I feel very fortunate to have had such a job that I have enjoyed so 
much, but now it's time  for me to pursue other interests.  
Welcome aboard Jess. Please make her feel welcome.  
 

I will always have very fond memories of my time at Westgarth.  



Diary Dates 2017 
Tues 29 - 31 Aug  Westgarth Musical 
Fri 1 Sept   Father’s Day / Special Person’s Day Stall 
Wed 13 - 15 Sept  Grade 4 Camp 
Wed 20 Sept  Prep - 2 Disco 
Sun 22 October   Whopping Great Fete 10am - 4pm 
Mon 6 November  Curriculum day* 
Thurs 14 December Year 6 Graduation 
 

Meetings 2017 
P & F    Wed 26 July 8.00pm Farmhouse 
Education   Tues 8 August 7.00pm Staffroom 
RPWP    Wed 9 August 8.30am Jo’s office 
SAKGWP   Thurs 10 August 6.00pm Staffroom 
Policy    Fri 11 August 8.30am Jo’s office 
Environment  Mon 14 August 5.00pm Jo’s office 
Fete    Tues 18 July 7.30pm Staffroom 
OSHC    Wed 16 August 2.00pm Carolyn’s office 
School Council  Wed 23  August 7.00pm Staffroom 
Executive Idol   Wed 26 August 8.30am Jo’s office 
 
 

* OSHC services will be available via bookings for all curriculum days. 
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2017 School Council Dates 
Wed 23 August  
Wed 20 September 
Wed 25 October 
Wed 29 November 

2017 Term Dates 
T3  17/07/17 - 22/09/17 
T4    9/10/17 - 22/12/17 

 
Prep Enrolments for 2018 for new and current families 
 

We have been taking tours for parents of prospective preps each week last term. With a waiting list we  
remind families to enrol any sibling who will be starting in prep next year, as soon as possible. Likewise if you 
have a neighbour who has a prep child for 2018, who hasn’t put an enrolment form in, please remind them 
to complete and return the enrolment form. Enrolments are due by 31 July.  

 
OSHC - ART PLAY Sessions 
 

ART PLAY sessions at After Care will be held on Wednesdays during Term 3. 
Sessions include Dance, Yoga and Mediation. 

 
School Charges and Voluntary Contributions 
 

A reminder to parents/carers who have opted fro the quarterly and half yearly Family Payment Plan,  
Deductions will be made Thursday 20th July 2017. 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you a Certified Electrician? 
We like to keep things safe at the Whopping Great Fete so have a certified  
electrician set up our electrical needs over the fete weekend. Sadly this is the last 
year of our wonderful Sparky so we are seeking a replacement to learn the ropes 
this year and run the electrics next year. If you are a parent or carer and a Certified  
Electrician please get in contact with Julia (details below). 

 
In the morning I’m making WAFFLES! 
 
Who doesn’t love waffles…?? We are working away on some new food ideas for fete 
this year and have a lead on an industrial waffle iron. BUT is there another iron out 
there? Do you love making waffles on a Sunday morning and could pitch in on this 
stall? Then let’s hear from you. 
 

If you have an idea for the Whopping Great Fete please let us know, we’ll be finalising our stall and activity 
line-up soon. Contact Julia on 0400067758 or juliakellytravel@hotmail.com. 
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Westgarth Robotics Club 
 

Westgarth Robotics club will be competing in this years Robocup competition this Saturday 22nd July! 
 

It will be a fun day and entry is free if Westgarth families would like to come and watch. The opening  
ceremony is at 9.50am and there will be soccer and dance robot divisions. We don't know what time The 
Westgarth Wombats "Disco duck" will be on as yet, and some of the grade 5 students will be competing in 
the soccer division, which will be exciting! I will post updates on the Science club FB page as we receive 
times. All students competing will receive an info pack at this week's training session. 
 

Location  
Sacre Coeur, 172 Burke Rd, Glen Iris, Melways reference: Map 59 G9 
Date Saturday 22nd July 2017 
Please note there is no parking on the school grounds, you need to park in neighboring streets. 
 

For more info about Robocup see their website 
http://www.robocupjunior.org.au/home 

TERM 3 Mandarin Classes  
 

Advising that classes at Westgarth Primary will re start on Monday 31st of July and the term will finish on the 
Monday 18th of September. 

mailto:juliakellytravel@hotmail.com
http://www.robocupjunior.org.au/home


 
 
 
 
Musical News - Costumes  
 
As our school musical is in week 7 of this term, work on the costumes is well underway.  
Costume notes for Preps and grades 1,2,3 and grade 5 girls have gone home. These notes outline what  
students are required to bring from home. In some instances we will be providing the costume and you may 
only be required to supply shoes.  
 
If you have a child in one of these grades and have not seen a note, please see your classroom teacher. 
There will be no extra notes at the office. Notes for grades 4, 6 and grade 5 boys will go home next week. 
 
There will be more information, reminders and requests for help in the 3 newsletters before the musical so 
please ‘watch this space’! 
 
Help is required 

1. We need some printing done on 8 T-shirts. Is there anyone with screen printing skills able to assist? 
2. Anyone with hairdressing skills able to give lessons in ‘how to do a 60’s beehive’? 
3. Volunteer (s) needed to cut out shapes from fabric using a stencil. No sewing involved. 
4. Any vintage fashion collectors who may have a ‘pill box’ hat they could loan us? See photos. We could 

use a number of these in the 60s’s London scene. 
 

If you can help with any of the above, please email the school and mark attention Anita Hannaford. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Raiders of the Lost Decades 

60’s     70’s     80’s 
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News from the Kitchen Garden  Mary – kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com   Virginia garden.westgarth@gmail.com  

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are excited to welcome the grade 3 students and their families and carers to this iconic program.  
Volunteer involvement is integral to the program and adequate volunteer numbers ensures student safety 
and maximum involvement in the opportunities that the program can deliver.  
 
We need parents/carers/relatives to volunteer for this wonderful program for term 3 and term 4.  
The time commitment is between 90 – 120 minutes. Ideally you will be able to commit to once a week or 
once a fortnight, but we are happy to accommodate occasional volunteers, as we realise that it can be  
challenging to fit in with busy schedules.  
 
Your child’s Kitchen Garden class will be held at the same day and time each week.  
3G – Monday 9am     3Y – Monday 11am 
3A – Monday 1:45pm     3S – Thursday 1:45pm 
 
We don’t require any previous experience in the kitchen or garden and you will be supported by the  
classroom teacher and the kitchen or garden specialists.  
 
Able to be involved? 

1. Apply online for a Working with Children Check, 
2. Contact either Mary or Virginia and we can get you registered and involved. 
Garden.westgarth@gmail.com    or Kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you  
Mary and Virginia 
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WELCOME TO THE STEPHANIE ALEXANDER  
          KITCHEN GARDEN PROGRAM 

mailto:kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com
mailto:garden.westgarth@gmail.com
mailto:Garden.westgarth@gmail.com
mailto:Kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com


 

DATES FOR TERM 3 
Wednesday 26 July : P & F Meeting , Farmhouse @ 8pm  
Friday 1 September :  Fathers Day/Special Person’s Stall 
Wednesday 20 September:  Prep-2 Disco  
 

BUY YOUR TICKETS THIS WEEK!   TICKETS ARE $21.00.  CHILDREN OVER 10 YEARS ARE WELCOME TO AT-
TEND WITH THEIR PARENTS. 
 

This event is not a fundraiser, but is held for the interest of Westgarth PS families and their friends.  So feel 
free to bring along your friends with teenagers!!  
 

 
 

Are you watching kids scroll through life, with their rapid-fire thumbs and a six-second attention span?  
Physician and filmmaker Delaney Ruston takes a deeply personal approach as she probes into the vulnerable 
corners of family life, including her own, to explore struggles over social media, video games, academics and 
internet addiction. SCREENAGERS reveals how tech time impacts kids’ development and offers solutions on 
how adults can empower kids to best navigate the digital world and find balance. 
 
Book on the Facebook page (click image above) or at  
https://fan-force.com/screenings/screenagers-palace-cinema-westgarth-vic-2/ 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Enough tickets must be sold to ensure this screening goes ahead! We must reach 57 seats sold 
by 21 July. Funds will be placed on hold until the screening is confirmed, if it doesn't happen those funds will 
be returned!  
Nerida, Tanya, Jennifer and Emma 
westgarthpandf@gmail.com 
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TSHIRTS                                   WERE $16.50      NOW $10 

SHORT SLEEVE POLOS          WERE $25          NOW $15 

LONG SLEEVE POLOS            WERE $27          NOW $15 

POLAR FLEECE JACKETS      WERE $35          NOW $25 

POLAR FLEECE VESTS            WERE $32         NOW $25 

BOMBER JACKET       WERE $42           NOW $25 

Uniform Collections 

All uniforms to be collected on Brooke Street beside the computer lab 
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UNIFORM CLEARANCE SALE 
 

ALL OLD LOGO STOCK ONLY 
REDUCED PRICES WHILST STOCKS LAST 

 The Westgarth Primary School Council does not endorse any of its sponsors or advertisers, but we do acknowledge their support. 


